The Trump administration’s rollback of the Clean Power Plan is determined to undermine the EPA’s authority to protect all Americans from dangerous pollution, especially the carbon pollution from power plants that contributes to climate change.
The Trump EPA is backing a do-nothing plan that has virtually zero impact on pollution control and allows the power sector to pollute at will, regardless of the health – or death -impacts on the population.
For example, in 2017 U.S. coal burning power plants produced 1.3 billion tons of dangerous carbon pollution. The do-nothing Trump plan would cut just 11 million tons of carbon pollution. It’s a dirty power scam.
Instead of weakening the Clean Power Plan, market forces indicate we could double the carbon pollution reduction targets for less cost than the original Clean Power Plan estimates, according to the Natural Resources Defense Council. 
· Using the latest available data on industry trends and costs, NRDC showed that carbon pollution could be cut 60 percent below 2005 levels by 2030. These pollution reductions would generate climate and health protection benefits of up to $101 billion per year, and they could be achieved for around $6.2 billion in 2030, less than the Clean Power Plan was originally expected to cost.
· In other words, to save the industry $6.2 billion in costs related to pollution reduction, the Trump administration is willing to charge everyone else $101 billion.  This is a dirty power scam.
The Trump administration proposal seeks to permanently warp the way EPA calculates and values the dangers of air pollution to the American people. They are skewing the measurement of fine particulates in the air and cooking the books to alter cost-benefit analyses for carbon pollution to misrepresent the enormous health costs and mask the benefits achieved by modest pollution limits. 
Additionally, the Trump administration is openly seeking to gut the Clean Air Act – a stalwart law that has saved millions of lives by providing key authorities to agencies like the EPA that is charged with protecting our health and environment. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Clean Power Plan aimed to reduce carbon pollution by 32% from 2005 levels. Already, market forces like the generation of cleaner, cheaper sources of energy like wind and solar and the power sector transition to natural gas (which still has negative pollution impacts) have driven down carbon pollution by 28% since 2005 and will surpass the CPP reduction targets with ease.   
Strengthening the Clean Power Plan, not weakening it as proposed by the Trump administration, would provide better outcomes for the American people in added health and economic benefits and reductions in carbon pollution and other toxic pollution. The trump plan is a dirty power scam that will benefit few and harm millions.
